VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

NOVEMBER 13, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, and Mike French, Trustees Mark Todd and Dustin Trankle were absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the October 23rd minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for personnel and litigation after Citizen Comments.

Mike Capell stated there were two bids for the workers’ compensation package. Mike Capell made a motion to accept the bid from the Illinois Public Risk Fund for $26,354 per year. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: none
WATER: Scott Baltz stated there were water leaks that the maintenance department fixed last week. Mayor Todd asked if they had completed the line flushing. Scott answered he thinks they may be done for the fall.
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated they are wrapping up the work on the Community Center and on East Laurel Street. Scott Baltz added that East Laurel Street is just waiting on IDOT to complete the road; that probably will not be finished until spring due to the temperatures. Randy stated that it is probably time to start the engineering work and get ready to go out for bids for the project on the 000 block of East Laurel so that the work can begin in spring or summer. Mike French asked if there was a timeline for the work on Parkview Drive. Mayor Todd clarified that the Village has only applied for the grant for that project; it has not been awarded yet. The Village has applied for the Safe Routes for School grant before and have been denied.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Scott Baltz stated that he had been notified that the new dump truck, which was included in the 2022 budget, is supposed to be in this month and they should be getting it soon.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Ordinance 1277 is for case V-200 for Catalano. It is a zoning ordinance. It is for a variance to reduce the required proximity to church and residential areas for a tattoo parlor. The Zoning Board recommended approval. Mike French made a motion to approve Ordinance 1277 as presented. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Resolution 23-13 is a council resolution of support for swimming pool improvements from the Metro East Parks and Recreation District. It is for improvements made to the pool filter system. Mike French made a motion to accept Resolution 23-13 as presented. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mayor Todd stated there is a date change for the 2024 Autism Walk. It was originally scheduled for Saturday, April 6, 2024, but will be held instead on Saturday, April 13, 2024.
Mayor Todd stated the Village was approved for new playground equipment at the ball diamonds on Kalbfleisch Drive. Scott Baltz is already getting bids for the mulch. He would like the equipment to be installed before the ball season begins. Scott added that the equipment company said they think they can have it finished by mid-April, but he is trying to get them to have it finished before then.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated he had a citizen complaint about the infant area looking ratty. He talked with the lawn company who said it was due to the time change and the available daylight he did not get finished but had plans to come back the next day to complete it. It must be done by hand because of the size of the headstones. Scott Baltz stated he told the Eagle Scout that he had approval to redo the signs. Ray added that he would get ahold of him and get him moving forward.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the new sidewalk and ramps have been installed and they are just waiting on the railing. Then they will begin working on the entrance doors. There will not be a Senior Center Executive Board meeting this month; their next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 12th.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 12th.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated the Zoning Board would like to meet to discuss changes that could be made to the ordinances. They will possibly hold the meeting in December. He will keep everyone posted.
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated Electric Renaissance Tattoo Parlor has applied for a business license. Randy Burk made a motion to approve the business license for Electric Renaissance Tattoo Parlor. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Todd stated he has been filling out paperwork for the industrial park water main. The Village has been approved for a $600,000 grant for the project. He would like the project to begin in spring of 2024. It will replace most of the water mains in the industrial park. The one by Schubert’s has broken at least six times this year. It will include most of the lines on South Mulberry Street and South Breese Street, south of East Laurel Street.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the concrete projects started late this year. They include 60/40 projects and sidewalks on East Mill Street and North Breese Street. They will be looking for bids for resurfacing and asphalt for East Mill Street, like what was done by the Community Center and Spike’s.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: Eric Catalano thanked the Board for their open-mindedness and giving his tattoo parlor a chance. He is excited to change the stigma about tattoo parlors. His parlor will be more of a professional medical setting. Netflix has reached out to him about doing a show about paramedical tattoos. It will be filmed in Millstadt and will bring a positive light to the Village.
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for personnel and litigation. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mike French. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Mike Todd, Mayor
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